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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ: 

May you always be consciously aware of the grace and peace of Our Lord Jesus 
Christ, the love and mercy of God the Father, and communion with the Life-Giving Holy 
Spirit dwelling within your heart! 

 
I am currently recovering from recent health issues. Our next issue of Inscape is 

planned for September 2016 on the topic of Luminous Darkness: The Apophatic Way. 
Please remember me and Pani Cindy in your prayers. 
 
Glory to God for All Things! 
 

Father John Michael Zboyovski 
 
 


